
 
 

 WARTON ST PAUL’S CHURCH OF ENGLAND PRIMARY ACADEMY 
Lytham Road, Warton, Preston, Lancashire, PR4 1AH 

Telephone: 01772 632364 
Headteacher: Mrs Laura Dean  

Wednesday 6th January 2021 

 

Dear Parent/Carer, 

I would like to begin by thanking you all for your  patience and understanding today. 
It has been a very busy day in school with staff reacting to last night’s news and 
putting plans in place. 

All parents who have requested a place in school should now have been contacted, 
if you haven’t please email me on ​head@st-pauls-warton.lancs.sch.uk​.  

The children who are attending school will be greeted at their usual door and time. 
We expect school uniforms to be worn. The children do not need to bring any school 
bags into school as all equipment will be provided. If you require a school dinner 
please book these in the usual way. 

Home learning 

Following the last lockdown we gathered parental feedback regarding our provision, 
we have made some changes to our home learning. Please remember that learning 
can take place away from a device. The staff have worked hard to give a selection of 
work both online and offline. 

This time we are offering live Zoom sessions with the class teacher. Please ensure 
that all children who log on to any zoom lesson will have an appropriate adult 
present. Children should be dressed suitably and should be in a communal room in 
the house (not a bedroom).  

As a working parent I understand that you will not always be able to log on to all 
sessions, so please make this suggested timetable fit your working day. 

There is an expectation that each child will engage with some of the learning 
provided. If you need any support with any of the work set, please do not hesitate to 
contact your child’s teacher. 

These are uncertain and difficult times for us all, we will no doubt encounter 
problems with this new way of working and your understanding with any technical 
issues will be greatly appreciated.  

Please stay safe by following the government guidelines. Together we will ensure 
our children are supported and provided for over these next few weeks. 

Stay safe and take care of each other, 

Mrs Laura Dean 

Headteacher 
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